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MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR NO. 1 2. " 
(Series of 2011) 

TO All Licensed Manning Agencies 

SUBJECT 

DATE 

Validation of Exit Clearance of Seafarers at the Labor 
Assistance Center 

22 September 201 1 

ISO 9001 :2000 
c..:~n r.o c rPJ 11 !>r02 04294 

In view of the low rate of submission of deployment reports by licensed 
manning agencies which hampers the timely and accurate generation of data on 
seafarer deployment, the exemption granted to seafarers from the requirement of 
va lidation of exit clearance at the Labor Assistance Center (LAC) covered under 
Memorandum Circular No. 3 dated 28 February 2011 is hereby recalled . 

Henceforth, effective 1 November 2011 , seafarers shall be required to have 
their travel exit clearance val idated at the LAC prior to their departure. Deploying 
manning agencies are hereby advised to inform their departing seafarers 
accord ingly. They may likewise provide LAC in advance with the list and departure 
dates of their seafarers for deployment to facilitate the smooth validation of their exit 
clearance. 

For strict compliance. 

CARLOS S. CAO, J 
Administrator 
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